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Important information for students about Fall instruction plans
June 18, 2020 4:01 PM

Dear Students,

As was announced earlier, we will resume on-campus instruction for the Fall 2020
semester in a manner modified to address the ongoing pandemic concerns. The
plan assumes that we have adequate COVID-19 testing in place, and we have
moved into Phase IV of Gov. J.B. Pritzker’s Restore lllinois plan. Health and safety
will continue to be our top priority, and we will rely on every member of our campus
community to behave in a way that protects the safety of the entire community.

We plan to offer as much in-person instruction and residential occupancy as
restrictions of space, health and safety allow. Face-to-face instruction will be
supplemented by online instruction.

For those students who are not able to come to campus, the university will offer
online courses so you can continue to make progress toward your degree.

This message provides some additional details about what to expect. We don’t
have all of the answers at this point, but we promise to update you when more
information becomes available. You can also find an FAQ here with more of the
information we have at this time. We will continue to keep it updated throughout the
summer.

Health and Safety

 In order for this return to in-person instruction to succeed, everyone in our
university community will be required to follow guidelines by the Centers for
Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and the Champaign-Urbana Public
Health District (CUPHD). This includes practicing social distancing, wearing
face coverings (for those who are able), checking symptoms and adequate
hygiene such as frequent handwashing and using hand sanitizer.

« The university is developing capacity to provide all students, faculty and staff
with free, regular testing administered by the university. You will receive
more details on this in a separate message.

e We are committed to cleaning and sanitizing all university spaces to
minimize the potential of the virus to spread. Our Facilities & Services team
has developed rigorous sanitation procedures and processes.

* We will continue to closely monitor conditions locally and regionally. We will
adapt our plans as needed.
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Class Delivery

* We will maximize in-person classes as much as possible, especially for

courses that require hands-on, active and peer-to-peer interactions such as
labs, performance-based courses and discussions. Face-to-face instruction
will be supplemented by online instruction.

Classes that meet in-person will be in spaces that allow for adequate social
distancing. As an added precaution, for the health and safety of all, face
coverings will be required in all campus spaces, including classrooms.
Most large class sections are likely to be online or incorporate online
components, in accordance with the Restore lllinois plan guidelines on
gatherings.

We will have online options for students who are not able or who prefer not
to participate in face-to-face or on-campus instruction.

Schedule Changes

e Over the next several weeks, we will be making modest adjustments to the

Class Schedule to account for these changes. While we anticipate that
many student schedules will not require modification, there will be some
cases where a scheduling conflict might arise. Please be patient as we work
through these changes. We promise that you will have a chance to update
your schedule in case anything needs to be modified. We will be back in
contact in the future with more details.

We are currently making a determination about which course sections will
be offered online versus in-person. Again, please be patient as we work
through these details. We will be back in contact in the future with more
information. Rest assured that we will help with any changes.

We are excited about the opportunity to resume on-campus operations in the fall.
We also take your health and safety very seriously. Please bear with us as we
address additional issues related to instruction and campus life in the fall semester.
We will continue to keep you updated as more information becomes available.

Thank you for your patience and thank you in advance for doing your part to keep
everyone in our university community safe. We will be in touch with more details
through the summer months.

Sincerely,

Kevin Pitts
Vice Provost for Undergraduate Education
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